
   
 
 

 
Bulletin Issue No. 37: 2018 - 2019 

 
APRIL is Maternal and Child Health Month 

BIRTHDAYS in APRIL – 19th David Clinch; 23rd Jenny Kerrison 
Attendance: 19 members; and 2 Honorary Members. 
Apologies: Brian C., Jim C, and the Savells 
On leave: Jim C. 26 March to 23 April; Brian C.1 – 27 April; Veljau 12 April -3 May. 
Raffle winner: Heather E.  
 
BBQ ROSTER Sunday 26 May 2019: VOLUNTEERS REQUIRED 
08.30AM: BBQ Roster  12.00 PM: BBQ  
1.   1.   
2.   2.   
3.   3.   
4.   4.   
 

Rotary Grace: 
For good food, good fellowship and the opportunity to serve 

others through Rotary, we give thanks. Amen. 
 

Rotary Toast: 
Please join me in a toast to the Rotary Club of North Hobart and 

Rotary International 

REPORTS: Thanks to Director Hellen C., all received their smart, 
new name badge today. Chris W. announced that there will not be a 
meeting on 23 April. President Elect Ros Teirney reminded members 
of the Rotary District Conference, Elwick Function Centre, 12 – 14 April. 
Hellen C. distributed the Entertainment Books to members, and 
reminded members that additional books can be purchased from her. 
She won a $50 Queen’s Head meal voucher at the Entertainment Book 
launch and will donate that to the club. PRID John T. as a follow-up to 
his recent talk on the Australian Awards, he highlighted that the Council 
of Australian Awards has the authority to remove awards. 
Speaker: Director International Service Murray Coates (CEO, 
Community Based Support, Moonah) spoke to members on his 10 

years working in the Kimberley. This decade was a meaningful time for 
Murray and it was also where he met his partner Kate. Based at 
Kununurra, an isolated town 37 km from the Northern Territory border, 
Murray worked for an Aboriginal development organisation. He spoke of 
Wunan that was established by Ian Trust, to address generations of 
social-ecological inequalities. Wunan’s key program “Swimming the 
River” – uses a powerful metaphor to encourage and bring change by 
Aboriginal people for “self-determination” to prosper in life. A great 
insightful talk that captivated our members. 

Duty 
Roster                

16 April 23 April 30 April 7 May 

Chair Michael Fintor NO MEETING 

 
 

Suze Lord Ian Geard 
Steward  Heather Emmett Ian Geard Suze Lord 

Event 
 
 

SPEAKER 
 
Tony Webb: 
the Playhouse  

SPEAKER 
 
Emmetts: India 
 
 

SPEAKER 
 
TBA 
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In Rotary, APRIL is Maternal and Child Health (MCH) 
Month QUIZ: How many MCH projects are registered with 
Rotary Australia World Community Service (RAWCS)?  
See http://rawcs.org.au/maternal-child-health-programs/ 
 
CLUB ALBUM: 
Proudly wearing our 
smart, new name badge!  
 
Do you have any photos 
for the Bulletin? 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
Club Service  

Community 
Service  

Youth & 
Vocational 
Service  

International 
Service 

Director Director Director Director 
Hellen Chambers Robin Cooper David Clinch Murray Coates 
Members Members Members Members 
1. Speakers: Chris Bayes 
2. Sergeant: Rex M. 
 3. Jenny Kerrison 
 4. David Emmett 
 5. Tanya Dargaville 

1. Mike Fintor 
2. Derek C. 
3. Tony M. 
4. Heather E. 
5. Denis Savell 
6. Jill Savell 
7. Tony 

Thompson 

1. Rex Kerrison 
2. Chris 

Webster  
3. Ian Geard 
4. Jim Colley 
5. Suze Lord 
6. Ros Teirney 
 

1. Brian 
Claridge 

2. John Thorne 
3. Geoff Wood 
4. Howie Oh 
5. Tippy Wood 
6. Velja 

Urosevic 
 

 BBQ Roster: Hellen C. 
Minutes: Heather E. & 
Jenny K. 
Bulletin Editor:  Jenny K.  
Web: Jim C  

President Secretary Treasurer Assistant Treasurer 
David Emmett Chris Webster Brian Claridge Hellen Chambers 
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Our	
  Club	
  banner	
  features	
  the	
  State	
  Emblem,	
  the	
  Tasmanian	
  Blue	
  Gum,	
  drawn	
  in	
  1972	
  by	
  
Lynette	
  Wilson,	
  a	
  well-­‐known	
  Tasmanian	
  artist	
  and	
  wife	
  of	
  long-­‐time	
  member,	
  Rex	
  Wilson.	
  

RI DISTRICT 9830 
Chartered: 28/6/1961 

Membership at Charter: 26 
Current membership: 27 

[27 Active & 3 Honorary 
members on  

23 March 2019] 
Meeting venue: Black Buffalo 

Hotel 
Federal Street 

North Hobart, Tas, 7000 
Phone: +61 3 6225 0083 

THE FOUR WAY TEST 
Of the things we think, say or do: 
Is it the TRUTH? 
Is it FAIR to all concerned? 
Will it build GOODWILL & BETTER FRIENDSHIPS? 
Will it be BENEFICIAL to all concerned?  

Hellen	
  C.	
  &	
  President	
  
David	
  E.	
  


